 CYNGOR CYMUNED LLANRHIAN
                                         LLANRHIAN COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING  
                                                              5th December, 2019 at 7.30pm.

Present:  Cllrs:  Brigit Thurstan (Chair), Becky Annis, Chris Prior, Neil Prior, Anthony Daniel, Rob Smith, Paul Raymond, Pamela Anthony, Priscilla Wilde.    
Apologies: Cllr. John Morgan
1. Public Participation 
Ms. Priscilla Wilde attended the meeting to raise the issue of speeding cars through Square & Compass.   The new 50 mph signs are useful but have not reduced the speeding traffic and she  is concerned for the safety of her young children with the speed of the passing vehicles.  Cllr. Neil Prior explained the history of the situation at Square & Compass, the road has recently been speed monitored again – there was some local speeding in the morning and evenings and that is why the new signs and roundels have been installed.  Cllr. Neil Prior will request more speed monitoring to review if the new measures have been effective.  Cllr. Brigit Thurstan thanked Priscilla for coming to the meeting and promised that the Community Council will discuss it further.

2. Attendance at meeting by Pamela Anthony – Pembs County Council Transformation Officer Cllr. Neil Prior had invited Ms. Anthony to observe the Community Council meeting – Pamela is looking at ways of creating better relationships between the County Council and the rest of Pembrokeshire.  She is talking to lots of communities and groups listening to their views, assisting with communication within the councils, shared working etc.   She is also working alongside PAVS and their Community Connector projects.

3. Minutes 
The minutes of the Community Council meeting held on the 7th November, 2019, were read and approved.    Proposed by Cllr. Rob Smith and seconded by Cllr. Anthony Daniel.
4. Matters Arising.
· There had been a joint meeting with Mathry Community Council with Nicola Gandy, PCNPA, on the 18th November.  Several Llanrhian Community Councillors had attended.  It was felt to have been a very informative, interesting meeting.  Community Council comments are considered and both positive and negative reactions are useful.
· New noticeboard at the Square & Compass Garage.  Ongoing.
· Defibrillator labels.  Cllr. Rob Smith has put contact labels on all four machines.
· Community Speedwatch (CS) – a Community Speedwatch Guidance Document was sent out with the agenda. CS is not allowed on roads with 50 mph speed limit and the conditions are quite prescriptive. No additional volunteers have come forward.  Cllr. Neil Prior will write to the Speed Safety Partnership reporting the problems and suggesting a reduction in the speed limit. Cllr. Brigit Thurstan mentioned the email from Jayne Williams about the speed signs at Penparc.   The Council would like the speed limit through Square & Compass reduced to 40 mph.  Cllr. Rob Smith suggested a petition.  Deferred to next meeting.
· Public Toilet – confirmation of refuse arrangements for next year.  Red bags have to be used and taken to the refuse tip or can be collected.   The Clerk was asked to find out if Phil Owen will be the registered user and put out red bags along with his grey bags.   Clarification is needed of where the red bags will be obtained from.
5. Planning

Planning Application
Cllr. Chris Prior declared a pecuniary interest and took no part in the discussion

NP/19/0641:  14 Abercastle Road, Trefin – 
No adverse comments.  No perceived detrimental effect on the amenity of the building.





            Notification of Planning Approval
PCC
19/0413/PA:  Llwyndyrys Farm, Square & Compass – farm environmental improvement scheme …
PCNPA

NP/19/0434/FUL:  2 Cwmdig Cottages, Berea – work of repair and improvement to an existing 2 storey development …

6. Finance 
Payments requested:    Clerk’s remuneration - £210.00
            Proposed by Cllr. Rob Smith and seconded by Cllr. Paul Raymond.

Financial information 
Bal of current a/c - £3806.74

Bal of Chapel House & Com Hall Fund - £2782.58

Cllr. Brigit Thurstan proposed specific ring fencing for the defibrillator maintenance monies received and for monies that are left over from ex Cllr. David Rees’ social fund. These amounts will be shown on the monthly minutes in future. Seconded by Cllr. Paul Raymond. 
                   o
     7.   Correspondence           
 a) Email from Ms. Jane Williams re speed limit signs at Penparc received.  Cllr. Brigit Thurstan has responded.
 b) WG – Welsh Index of Multiple Deprivation received.
     8.    Social Media
 
Facebook – reach is 2090 of which the speedwatch campaign accounted for 1400.   Engagements        

            were 1236 and there were 287 likes.
 
      9.  Pembs County Council Report 
· Contact Centre problems have settled down and the average waiting time has reduced.  The centre is now open from 8am-5pm to facilitate more calls.

· New waste arrangements have increased the volume of calls.
· New web chat proving useful – 30,000 interactions so far.

· Work being done on climate change.

· Budget is imminent – waiting for the General Election, hopeful of better settlement this year.
· Communications review by the Local Government Association is imminent.

· Small business support for North Pembrokeshire.   Business leaders, including Llanrhian Community Council and GTI will be invited to a meeting to look at using the Enhancing Pembs Grant for this area using the concept of a Connected Community.
     10.  Visioning / Action Planning

PLANED to be invited to initiate the ……. project in the new year

     11.  Precept/Budget

Cllr. Prior proposed an increase of £500, seconded by Chris Prior.   The Precept will be £4500 for the year 2020/21.

     12.  The next meeting will be on Thursday 9th January at 7.30pm.

   
